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Special Edition ISAC Update: 4.24.17
Sine Die
 
87th Iowa General Assembly, First Session, Week Fifteen

At 7:16 am this past Saturday, the Iowa Senate passed the “Sine Die” resolution bringing a conclusion to the 2017 session. Final deliberations were over water quality, medical cannabinol, and the final remaining budget bill in Standings Appropriations. When the Iowa Legislature adjourned for the final time this year, consensus was unable to be reached on water quality between the House and Senate but the “backfill” was maintained for local governments in the C/I Replacement Claim standing appropriation. We certainly appreciate the work of our members in reaching out to their legislators to reinforce the importance of the “backfill” and conveying their opinion on other pieces of legislation throughout the year that affect county government. ISAC is currently reviewing the actions that took place this year and will be providing members bill summaries and a webinar on June 14 that will provide a wrap up of this 2017 session.

Mental Health and Disability Services Funding

On Thursday, the Iowa House passed SF 504, a bill that eliminates the 1996 individual county levy caps, sets new mental health and disability services (MH/DS) regional levy caps, sets new limits of a 20% cash carry forward for regions with a population of 100,000 and above and 25% for regions below 100,000 and spreads the spend down of the cash balances over three years. This legislation further calls for a study of the financial stability of the MH/DS regions to be conducted in the interim after the 2018 session and to make recommended changes for the 2019 session. ISAC is now registered in support of the final version of SF 504 as it does address our legislative priority in removing the 1996 county caps and provides levy equity in regions. This legislation, however, does not provide a permanent financial fix for the MH/DS system, but we appreciate the work done by both members of the House and Senate in addressing this important issue. It now moves to the Governor for final consideration.

Click here to comment on the legislative session. 

